4/27/23, 2:38 PM BoardDocs® Pro

### SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, April 25, 2023)

Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, April 25, 2023

### **Members present**

Kelly Barrera, Bev Slough, Tony Coleman, Patrick Canan, Jennifer Collins

## Meeting called to order at 9 a.m.

### A. Meeting Opening

- 1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
- 2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools

# B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Patrick Canan spoke about the Superintendent's contract. The board discussed adding this topic to an upcoming workshop.

Jennifer Collins enjoyed attending the Honor the Grad program last evening. She shared her excitement for the busy season of student celebrations.

Bev Slough enjoyed attending the Honor the Grad program last evening.

Kelly Barrera reminded the board for tonight's AYCA banquet at the Renaissance at World Golf Village. She shared her excitement for celebrating our students.

### C. Workshop Topics

- FCTC/Hastings High School: Education & Space Programming Presentation presented by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations; Chris Force, Principal for FCTC; Patrick Flahive, Coordinator of Adult Education; Charles Harper, Career Specialist for Industrial Programs; Donna Soncrant, Career Specialist for Health and Human Services Programs; Brian McElhone, Director for Early Childhood Services; Jena Baker-Davis, Hastings Main Street; and Sallie O'Hara, Hastings Main Street
- Walk Zone Update for 2023-24 School Year presented by Paul Rose, Executive Director for Facilities and Operations; Al Pantano, Director for Transportation; and Logan Lowery, Assistant Director for Transportation
- 3. School Concurrency Proportionate Share Mitigation Discussion presented by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations; Ellen Avery-Smith, Attorney, Rogers Towers; and Justin Dudley, Vice President of Land Acquisition, Pulte Group; H. Walker, Traffic Engineer, NEFL Builders Association

#### D. Public Comment

There were no public comments.

E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Tony Coleman shared his appreciation for the presentations.

Jennifer Collins shared her excitement for the Hastings school project.

Bev Slough commented on being vigilant regarding next fiscal year's budget.

Kelly Barrera shared her thoughts on the upcoming budget.

Tim Forson spoke about legislative session coming to a close. He shared his excitement regarding all the celebrations for students as we approach the end of a school year.

4/27/23, 2:38 PM BoardDocs® Pro

F. Adjournment at 11:24 a.m.